
 
 

Dear School Community, 
 
Our Book Fair has now taken place and students have    
created Wishlists, family invitaƟons have been sent home 
and hopefully, parents and carers have had an opportunity 
to visit. If not, then instrucƟons on how you can parƟcipate 
online have been sent home and posted on Seesaw. These 
forms must be returned by tomorrow so that we can        
perform the reconciliaƟon. Thank you very much for your 
support.  
 
Our SporƟng Schools soccer sessions yesterday were      
postponed due to inclement weather. Andrew will complete 
his last coaching session in the coming weeks. 
 
Our CreaƟng, CulƟvaƟng and Caring @ Congupna (CCC@C) 
sessions have been terrific this Term and I can confirm that 
local arƟst Tank is now geƫng involved. Students are very 
excited about contribuƟng to the ideas that Tank will use to 
brighten up the school and promote posiƟve mental health 
for our students. Our beloved CCC@C sessions will conƟnue 
with KaƟe Thorp next Term. 
 
Our Aƫtudes to School Surveys have taken place for Grade 
4-6 students this week. Results from these surveys measure 
the school’s success from our students’ point of view and we 
use this feedback to idenƟfy areas for improvement from 
year to year.  
 
Thank you to all of our catering volunteers last Thursday at 
our Congupna Football & Netball Club Community Tea next 
door. Our Parents and Friends CommiƩee have had a very 
successful Term and we have indicated that we would like to 
cater for one more of these this Football and Netball season. 
We hope to have some new volunteers available for the 
next event. Well done. 
 
Parents & Friends Pie Orders arrive tomorrow and will be 
available at the front gate at 3pm aŌer Assembly. Please 
make sure you are available to pick them up as the school 
cannot store them for you. Our Ɵny freezer is already full of 
ice packs! 
 
 

School Beanies have arrived and are on sale for $12 to non-
students and $5 for students. Please let us know whether 
you would like a pom pom aƩached when you place your 
order. We will be wriƟng student names on the tag so that 
we can idenƟfy beanies and return them to the correct  
owners at school. They look terrific. Well done to our       
Student Leaders for organising and subsidising such a    
pracƟcal and promoƟonal enterprise!  
 
Thank you for your support with picking up children from 
school when they have been unwell, not sending them to 
school if they are symptomaƟc and holding them back for 
between 24 and 48 hours if students have vomited. With the 
pandemic sƟll lingering, some nasty flu strains emerging and 
local cases of gastro doing the rounds, it is important that 
we work together as a team and resist sending unwell      
students to school. As difficult as it is for parents to keep 
children at home and for teachers to maintain learning at 
school, it is a very necessary intervenƟon to help keep us all 
well. Thank you. 
 
We have a shortened school week next week with the 
King’s Birthday Long Weekend and then a Curriculum Day 
(Student Free Day) on Friday. Staff will be aƩending the  
second of four professional learning days on the Berry Street 
EducaƟon Model.  

 
Thanks for Reading, Adam Cleary – Principal. 
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Thought for the Week 
 

Life’s not about waiting for 
the storm to pass… 

It’s about learning to 
dance in the rain.  



 

2023 SCHOOL COUNCIL 
 

President:  Tim Bye 

Deputy:   Lauren Sibio 

Secretary:  Wendy SideboƩom 

Treasurer:  Fiona Davis 

Members:         Adam Cleary, Sarah Tricarico, 

Jess Benton, Jeremy Lee, Jill Richardson, Sam      

PrenƟce and Jaclyn McCarty. 

 
 

SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

Term 2 

Tuesday 13 June from 6:30pm 
 

Term 3 

Tuesday 25 July from 6:30pm 

Tuesday 5 September from 6:30pm 
 

Term 3 

Tuesday 17 October from 6:30pm 

Tuesday 28 November from 6:30pm 

 
 

2023 SCHOOL PARENTS & FRIENDS 

President:  Angie Grills 

Secretary:  Amy Ellis 

Vice President: Georgina PrenƟce 

Members:         BernadeƩe O’Toole, Lexi 

Wright, Lauren Sibio, Jess Benton, Robyn Reynolds, 

Alice Evans, Emily Krake, Jacinta Allen, Rebecca 

Threlfall, Jayde Bannister, Brooke McLeod, Ebony 

Thorn, Fiona Davis and Erin Wilson. 

 
 

TERM 2 CALENDAR 2023 

June 

9th  Pie Drive Orders ready to be collected 
12th King’s Birthday Public Holiday 

16th Curriculum Day (Pupil Free Day) 
21st Library Books Due  

23rd Last day of term 
 

TERM 3 CALENDAR 2023 

July 

10th First day of Term 3 
19th Library Books Due 
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Deaf Community 

Touch ear with extended 
pointer and middle       

fingers together, then 
bring fingers to mouth. 



We are BRAVE Awards 
 

Lexi Kearney - for being so brave to sign our NaƟonal 
Anthem  in front of the whole school community at 
assembly. Well done!  
 
River Venables - for bravely trying new things in 
maths and during soccer. Well done River!  
 
Jackson Wallace - for being brave and puƫng his best 
foot forward. Well done Jackson.  
 
Blake Doyle - for using a de escalaƟon strategy and 
then jumping back into soccer.  

Kiwanis TERRIFIC KID  
of the week  

 

Callum Carvill - for being an inquisiƟve and responsible 
student.  
 

STEM Award 
 

HarrieƩe Newham - for her descripƟve words used to   
document the taste, appearance and aroma of popcorn.  

 

CHAPLAIN CHAMPION 
 

Alby Davis – for being a thoughƞul and considerate student.  



Under 6’s 
This week we played another team from Orrvale and we are definitely improving every week.  Our     
passing was the highlight this week with players going out of their way to stop, look around and pass the 
ball to a friend. It really was terrific. Goals were scored oŌen and freely by both sides and all of our      
Cruzers players had fun. We have the upcoming long weekend off before regrouping for one weekend 
before the school holidays where we have three weekends off. The players and parents should be very 
proud of how far they have already come. Go Cruzers!  
Coach Adam 
 
 
 
 

Under 7’s 
This week we played another school team in Shepp East. Lincoln was our captain and put in a strong 
effort with many break away aƩempts at goal. The kids showed great team work with 3 team goals from 
Lincoln, Billie and Jordy who all worked together to score. Harriet was able to stop several aƩempts at 
the goal from the opposiƟon and Addi showed her speed when chasing aŌer the other team with         
determinaƟon in her eyes. Zoe was great in the midfield intercepƟng the ball and sending it back towards 
our goal. Our encouragement awards this week went to Billie and Lincoln. Well done team!!!  

Coach Amy 
 
 
 
 
 

Under 8’s 
This week our Under 8’s had a full side for the first Ɵme in weeks, assisted by a new addiƟon in Ari. He 
was quickly welcomed into the team and did well chasing the ball along the pitch. Flynn and Archer both 
saved some goals in their Ɵme as keeper whilst Alby and Mark assisted with their excellent defending. 
Zoe’s strong charge lead to our first goal followed later by Jorden with a second. Daisy and Jack helped 
clear the ball many Ɵmes and overall the team all showed their improved skills. Ari and Jorden won our 
awards this week with Ari showing great effort for his first game and Jorden for his toughness aŌer      
several falls and a great goal. We look forward to the week off for a well deserved rest.  

Coach Jac 
 




